


1. Sun Dec. 4 – A MAN CALLED OVE – 1 hr 56 min – PG-13 - In Swedish with English 
subtitles.  Stepping from the pages of Fredrik Backman's international best-selling novel, Ove is 
the quintessential angry old man next door. An isolated retiree with strict principles and a short 
fuse, who spends his days enforcing block association rules that only he cares about, and 
visiting his wife's grave, Ove has given up on life. Enter a boisterous young family next door 
and Ove has even more to complain about.  Yet an unlikely friendship forms and we come to 
understand Ove's past happiness and heartbreaks. What emerges is a heartwarming tale of 
unreliable first impressions and the gentle reminder that life is sweeter when it's shared.  “B+. It 
starts out gruff and unlikable. Then it opens up and becomes something of an epic about 
ordinary life, touching, funny and engrossing.” – Tom Long, Detroit News. 
 
2. Sun Dec. 11 – THE HANDMAIDEN – 2 hr 25 min – Not Rated but for adults only due to 
erotic content – In Korean and Japanese with English subtitles.  Acclaimed South Korean 
director Park Chan-wook’s latest film, The Handmaiden, is a ravishing crime drama inspired by 
the novel 'FINGERSMITH' by British author Sarah Waters. Having transposed the story to 
1930s-era colonial Korea and Japan, Park presents a gripping and sensual tale of a young 
Japanese heiress living on a secluded estate, and a Korean woman who is hired to serve as her 
new handmaiden, but who is secretly involved in a con-man's plot to rob her of her large 
inheritance. Powered by remarkable performances The Handmaiden borrows the most dynamic 
elements of its source material and combines it with Park Chan-wook's singular vision and 
energy to create an unforgettable viewing experience.  “The South Korean auteur piles on the 
S&M kink and social commentary until this stylistically sumptuous, erotic psychological thriller 
hits its boiling point. Don’t miss it.” –Mill Valley Film Festival – October, 2016.  “The art of 
the tease is rarely as refined as in ‘The Handmaiden.’” –Manohla Dargis, N.Y. Times. 
 
3. Sun Dec. 18 – THE 18th ANNUAL ANIMATION SHOW OF SHOWS – 1 hr 30 min.  
Founder and curator Ron Diamond has assembled a wondrous and varied collection of 16 short 
animated films, ranging from individual student projects to big studio productions, from the 
silly to the sublime, all showcasing the incredible range and variety possible with animation 
created by artists from Belgium, Canada, France, Israel, Korea, Latvia, Norway, Russia, 
Scotland, the U.K. and the U.S.  There are 12 charming family-friendly films plus four 
provocative shorts exclusively for mature audiences.  “The animated short film is a great art 
form – always beautiful, innovative, and extremely entertaining.  The 18th Animation Show of 
Shows is the best place to see all the latest and greatest animated short films.  You will never be 
disappointed.” –John Lasseter, Chief Creative Officer, Pixar and Walt Disney Animation 
Studios. 
 
4. Sun Dec. 25 – DECONSTRUCTING THE BEATLES’ WHITE ALBUM – 1 hr 30 min – 
Not Rated but suitable for all.  We’re happy to have this remarkable follow up to the wonderful 
doc on the Beatles we showed in October.   Composer/producer Scott Freiman has toured the 
country performing his dynamic multimedia presentation which transports his audience into 
Abbey Road Studio for a look at the revolutionary techniques used during the production of the 
bestselling album of the 60’s.  You’ll be in the recording studio watching Paul, John, George 
and Ringo create “Revolution,” “While My Guitar Gently Weeps,” “Blackbird,” and other 



favorites.  Released in 1968, the White Album’s thirty songs span almost every style of music. 
Its recording took place during a remarkable year in Beatles history that included the death of 
Brian Epstein, the creation of Apple Corps, and a trip to India to study meditation.  The footage 
Freiman has compiled will bring not only a tear to your eyes but also joy to your heart.  It’s 
Christmas Day.  Bring the family.  And Merry Christmas from all of us at Round Trip 
Productions. 
 
5. Sun Jan 1 – THE EAGLE HUNTRESS – 1 hr 27 min – G.  THE EAGLE HUNTRESS 
follows Aisholpan, a 13-year-old girl, as she trains to become the first female in twelve 
generations of her Kazakh family to become an eagle hunter. Set against the breath-taking 
expanse of the Mongolian steppe, THE EAGLE HUNTRESS features some of the most awe-
inspiring cinematography ever captured in a documentary, giving this intimate tale of a young 
girl's quest the dramatic force of an epic narrative film. While there are many old Kazakh eagle 
hunters who vehemently reject the idea of any female taking part in their ancient tradition, 
Aisholpan's father believes that a girl can do anything a boy can, as long as she's determined. As 
every eagle can only have one master, the time has come for Aisholpan to capture an eagle of 
her own. Her eagle will live, train, and hunt with her, until she releases it into the wild years 
later, so the cycle of life can continue. After months of training her eagle with her father, 
Aisholpan enters a renowned competition, and faces off against 70 of the greatest Kazakh eagle 
hunters in Mongolia. The most arduous challenge is yet to come, as Aisholpan must ride with 
her father deep into the frigid mountains and endure 40 below zero temperatures and perilous 
landscapes to prove she is a true eagle huntress. While she practices an ancient art, Aisholpan's 
story is a modern and inspiring one because she represents a world where a young girl's dreams-
no matter how challenging-can come true.   “There’s a spirit that soars in this nature doc. You’ll 
be hooked.” –Peter Travers, Rolling Stone.  Happy New Year! 
 
6. Sun Jan 8 – THE BRAND NEW TESTAMENT – 1 hr 52 min – Not Rated - In French & 
German with English subtitles.  God is alive and living in Brussels, and, according to his ten-
year-old daughter Ea, he’s doing a terrible job of running the world. He takes sadistic delight in 
dreaming up new "laws" to torment humankind and Ea has had enough. When she spies the 
right opportunity, she hacks into His computer and leaks to the entire world-by text message-the 
only thing He has over them: their inevitable death date. Ea, after escaping and with her Father 
in pursuit, gathers apostles and writes her own New Testament to try to fix the mess her Father 
has made of humanity. Welcome to Jaco Van Dormael's dark, witty and eccentric answer to the 
loaded question: what would you do if you knew exactly how much time you had left to live?  
“A whimsical and sweet-natured Belgian satire.  A film with a big heart and an even bigger 
imagination.” –Cath Clarke, Time Out-London.  
 
7. Sun & Mon Jan 15 & 16 – WINNERS & HIGHLIGHTS - 2017 WILD & SCENIC FILM 
FESTIVAL - Two different programs to benefit SYRCL.  Sunday's Program - SYRCL 
presents a selection of the 2017 Wild & Scenic Film Festival award winning films. In addition, 
the winner of the People’s Choice award will be announced at this event.  Monday's Program 
- Join SYRCL for a “locals appreciation night” featuring 2017 Wild & Scenic award winning 
films to wind down your holiday weekend.  Films will be different than Sunday night’s films 



screened.  Films to be shown at both programs will not be announced in advance – the lineups 
will be a surprise! Tickets are available in advance for both programs 
at www.wildandscenicfilmfestival.org and at the SYRCL office Dec 1-Jan 12 and at Fest HQ 
Jan 13-15.  Both of these programs are likely to sell out in advance, so purchase early.  For 
Sunday’s program all tickets are $30 and for Monday’s program all tickets are $20.  Festival 
passes do not include entry to this event. 
 
8. Sun Jan. 22 – BEST WORST THING THAT EVER COULD HAVE HAPPENED – 1hr 
35 min – Not Rated.  One of the truly legendary musicals in the history of Broadway, Stephen 
Sondheim’s MERRILY WE ROLL ALONG opened to enormous fanfare in 1981, and closed 
after sixteen performances. BEST WORST THING draws back the curtain on the extraordinary 
drama of that show's creation --and tells the stories of the hopeful young performers whose lives 
were transformed by it. Directed by Lonny Price, a member of the original cast, the film is a 
bittersweet meditation on the choices we all make, and the often unexpected consequences of 
those choices. Featuring exclusive appearances by Stephen Sondheim, Hal Prince, Jason 
Alexander, Mandy Patinkin, Adam Guettel, Frank Rich and the original Broadway cast of 
MERRILY WE ROLL ALONG.  We’re happy to collaborate with Sierra Stages to present 
this film. Sierra Stages is a nonprofit community theatre that begins its 9th Season of 
quality local theatre in March with the comedy “End Days” at the Nevada Theatre. 
 
 
 
  


